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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Revising the statute of limitations for
certain sex offenses.

SPONSORS:Senators Fraser, A. Smith, Sellar, McAuliffe, Quigley and
Winsley

SENATE COMMITTEE ON LAW & JUSTICE

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY

BACKGROUND:

The statute of limitations for Rape 1 and Rape 2, for a victim
over 14 years, is three years. If the victim is a child under
the age of 14 years, the statute of limitations is seven years
or three years after the victim’s 18th birthday.

The statute of limitations for incest is three years, or if
the victim is under 14 years of age, seven years or three
years after the victim’s 18th birthday.

In rape investigations, physical evidence is often recovered.
This may include bodily fluids, bodily tissues, trace evidence
like fingerprints, etc. Scientific testing can compare this
evidence to a suspect, if one is known.

Additionally, the victim may be able to identify the suspect,
if he or she is found by police.

Cases arise where evidence exists but there is not a known
suspect to compare the evidence with or to have the victim
identify. In these cases a suspect is sometimes identified
years later, after the statute of limitations has expired, and
the evidence cannot be used to prosecute.

SUMMARY:

The statute of limitations for Rape 1 and Rape 2 is extended
to 10 years, if the victim reports the rape to law enforcement
within one year of its commission.

The statute of limitations for Rape 1 and Rape 2, of a child
under 14 years, is 10 years or three years after the child’s
18th birthday, if the victim reports within one year.

The statute of limitations for incest victims under the age of
14 years is extended to all incest victims regardless of age.
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VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 48 0
House 96 0

EFFECTIVE: July 25, 1993
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